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	Minutes
	Date NOVEMBER 3, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Harry Chadwick, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, Cris Lapointe, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, John Mellor, Ted Pendle, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh 


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #201103-001
“That the Minutes from October 21, 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor)
Motion was Carried



	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance as of October 31, 2020 is $737,240.29.
· First ice bill was received from the City of Sarnia.  Rep ice was approximately $48,000 and Rec so far is only $400.

· We drew from surplus to cover the first ice bill.

· Received an additional $2000 revenue from the slot machines.

MOTION #201103-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Forbes)
Motion was Carried

· As part of the Clearwater Arena Proposal, the City is requesting 3 years of financial reports from SHA.
· We are a non-profit so there was a question why they want our financial records and the City responded that in order for the City to undertake further discussions, the City wants to understand the SHA financial situation and stability.  The City indicated that this proposal requires significant financial resources so they want 3 years of financial statements including balance sheet and statement of earnings.  
· After the review they will take to Council.

· Our financials are transparent to our parents so there is nothing confidential.  

· We have not put anything together yet regarding costs for the building.

MOTION #201103-003
“That SHA provide the City of Sarnia with three years of SHA financial records.” (Pendle/Lapointe)
Motion was Carried




	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon
Ted Pendle
November honorarium

Office expenses
$330.00

$38.40
MOTION #201103-004
“That the Bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Ewart)
Motion was Carried




	MEETING FOLLOW UPS

	DRAFT R ZONE:
· Asking for any feedback.
· There doesn’t seem to be anything we haven’t already built into our programming.

· Forward any feedback to the Chair.



	REGISTRATION
	SESSION 2 REGISTRATION:
DIVISION

# OF PLAYERS REGISTERED

SPACES REMAINING

U6

80
0  19 new moved 7 up
U7

60
0  6 new
U9

140
4 new  3 moved to U11
U11

175
5 remaining  8 new
U13

169
11 remainiing  6 new
U15

112
14 remaining  4 new
U16

105
64 new
U18

U21

TOTAL

841
MOTION #201103-005
“That SHA keep numbers the same and not create any new cohorts for Session 3.” (L. Smith-Taylor/B. Walsh)
Motion was Carried

· Shuffling of players is difficult.

· We don’t want to add any new cohorts.

· If there is a space that opens up that will be the only option of adding a new player.

· If someone leaves – socks/jerseys may be an issue if a new player comes in.

· There is an option of asking the player to return their jersey.




	HOUSE LEAGUE EQUIPMENT
	· Equipment is rolling out and jerseys/socks should be distributed by this weekend.
· Tim Hortons jerseys and socks have also arrived and will be distributed.


	REP VICE CHAIR
	· One team folded – U16 folded.
· All other teams are full.

· Starting with referees this weekend.

· There is a BRA meeting this week to go over expectations.




	NEW BUSINESS
	POLICE CHECKS:
· Rep – 88% compliance – 2 missing in A/AA
· MD – 41% compliance

· HL – need to work on getting police checks – Conveners to be notified about what is missing in each division.

· Going through City Hall is $22.24.  We did receive one police check through a private company which was over $60. We will only reimburse for $22.24.

CITY COMMITTEES:

· All up for nomination including representatives on the Arena Advisory Committee.  Currently Linda Lauzon sits on this committee and is interested in returning.  Paul Walsh is also on this committee.  According to the City by-laws there is only supposed to be 1 member from each user group.  We aren’t currently in compliance so a note has been sent to see whether they confirm they will allow 2 positions for SHA.  It is up to City Council to make that decision.   Right now Paul will leave his name standing to sit on this committee.

· They will require an endorsement letter and then Council has to approve.

MOTION #201103-006
“That Linda Lauzon and Paul Walsh remain as committee members of the Sarnia Arena Advisory Committee for a two year term.” (B. Walsh/Pendle)
Motion was Carried




	adjournment


	MOTION #201103-007
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/B. Walsh)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be Wednesday November 18, 2020 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
